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Subject:
2006-2007 Student Services and Activities Budget

Background:

Attached for Board approval is the Student Services and Activities (SS&A) Budget for July 1, 2006 through June 30, 2007 in the amount of $1,774,269.

The proposed budget was prepared by the SS&A Budget Committee chaired by Student Body Treasurer Adhika Nurul, and the allocations were approved by the Student Senate at their meeting on May 24, 2006.  Treasurer Nurul will be at the Board meeting to present the budget and answer any questions.

Significant changes in revenue projections, additional funds to make payments on the COP for remodeling the PUB, and several major budget cuts are part of the new budget.  These include:

a)  Student Fee Revenue Projections Reflect Possible Continuing Declines in Enrollment:
The SS&A Fee revenue projections for 2006-07 of $944,205 was balanced on a six percent decline in revenue over the actual revenue collected during the 2005-06 fiscal year ($1,004,473 through May 2006), to reflect the possibility that enrollment may continue to decline.  If enrollment holds steady or revenue collections next year are more than 94% of the current fiscal year amount, the Student Senate Contingency Fund will receive any of this additional revenue.  
b)  Students Vote to Increase Credits Charged for PUB Renovation Fee:

On May 2nd and 3rd students voted to increase the number of credits charged for the PUB Renovation Fee from $3.00 per credit for up to 10 credits to $3.00 per credit for up to 12 credits.  The Budget Committee estimates that this credit increase will produce an additional $57,000 in revenue above the amount collected this year.  The Committee also reduced the revenue estimate for the PUB Renovation Fee by six percent from the amount collected during the 2005-06 fiscal year, from $491,278 (through May 2006) to $461,801, then added the additional $57,000 to reach an estimate of $518,801 for 2006-07.  The annual obligations for student fees to pay of the COP for remodeling the PUB are $700,000 per year for the next 20 years, so the difference between the $518,801 and $700,000 annual payment will be made up from Student Services and Activities Fee revenue ($181,199 is shown in the Contingencies section of the budget under “PUB Reserve.”
c) Colbert Lecture Series Artist & Lecture Series Flier Cut
The Budget Committee recommends eliminating the annual production of the Artist & Lecture Series flier and changing the Robert E. Colbert Lecture Series to focus on daytime lectures for the campus community featuring lower cost speakers.  The honorariums for big-name speakers have become far too expensive for the program to afford to contract with well-known speakers, and the Artist & Lecture Series flier that is mailed to the community costs more than $20,000 to print, sort by mail carrier route, and mail to the community.  Student Programs will continue to print tickets for all Artist & Lecture Series events, but drama, music and lecture programs will need to rely on different methods for promoting these events.
d)   Funding Eliminated for Faculty to Staff Math Center During Summer Quarter.
Last year’s budget included $13,484 for “Learning Assistant Salaries.”  This allocation reimbursed the College general fund for the cost of hiring a faculty member to staff the Math Learning Center during the summer.  This program has been eliminated upon the recommendation of the Dean of the Math-Science Division, and to help balance the budget due to the cuts required to meet the PUB Renovation COP payments.
.   

e)  Parent-Child Center Budget Cut
The Parent-Child Center requested $34,000 as part of their overall request for 2006-07 in order to repay the College general fund for cost overruns in previous years of operation.  The Budget Committee has negotiated to have these payments made over a two year period, rather than all in the next fiscal year, so the Parent-Child Center’s budget request was trimmed by $17,000.
f)  Transfer Student Tutoring Cut
The Transfer Student Tutoring Budget was trimmed by approximately $7,500 from the 2005-06 allocation.  This budget reflects the decreased demand for tutoring services during the 2005-06 fiscal year, and no decrease in the availability of tutoring services is anticipated for 2006-07.
g)  Athletics Receives Budget Increase for Insurance, Transportation and Lodging.
The Intercollegiate Athletics Program received a budget increase of  $16,860 over the 2005-06 fiscal year budget.  The program will experience significant increases in charges for insurance for athletes, as well as in transportation costs and lodging for teams to travel to competition.

h)  Club Baseline Budgets Cut, Advisor Salaries Receive COLA
Baseline operating budgets for clubs were reduced from $1,000 per year to $750 per year.  Club Advisor Salaries were increased 2.8% to reflect the cost of living adjustment negotiated in the faculty contract.  Overall, the Club baseline budgets have been reduced by $20,000 from the 2005-06 allocations.  The Club Supplemental Budget of $40,000 (listed under “Contingencies,” will remain at $40,000.  The Club Supplemental Budget is allocated during fall quarter, and is available only to clubs.
i)  PUB Furnishings funded at one-half cost
The Budget Committee allocated $63,000 to cover one-half the estimated cost of furnishing the newly remodeled PUB.  Since the building will reopen in the fall of 2007, the Budget Committee plans to have the remaining $63,000 of the estimated cost of furnishings paid from the 2007-08 SS&A Fee Budget.
Recommendation:

It is recommended that the proposed Student Services and Activities budget for FY2006-07 in the amount of $1,774,269 be approved and that actual cash balances from June 30, 2006 be incorporated into the student contingency budget.  It is further recommended that the Board authorize the College President or the Vice President for Administrative Services to budget and expend such funds consistent with applicable state regulations and/or College policies and procedures and adjust for errors or corrections as needed.

Prepared by:
Adhika Nurul


Student Body Association Treasurer



Scott Saunders



Director of Student Programs
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